
November 16, 2018 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

RE: Advice 18-04—Schedule 17—Housekeeping  

Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power), a division of PacifiCorp, submits the following 
revised tariff sheets under RCW 80.28.050 and WAC chapter 480-80.  The company requests an 
effective date of January 1, 2019. 

Seventh Revision of Sheet No. 17.1 Schedule 17 Low Income Bill Assistance Program – 
Residential Service Optional for 
Qualifying Customers 

Pacific Power submits a revised Tariff Sheet No. 17.1 to remove an outdated footnote.  Under 
the company’s previous Low Income Bill Assistance Program, customers were only eligible for a 
Low Income Energy Credit during the winter months of November through April.  As part of the 
company’s low income stakeholder collaborative coming out of the company’s 2015 limited-
issue rate filing, stakeholders agreed to certain changes to the Low Income Bill Assistance 
Program.  One of the agreed upon changes was to apply the Low Income Energy Credit to all 
12 months of the year.  Pacific Power’s Schedule 17 was amended on May 1, 2017, to reflect the 
expiration on October 31, 2017, of the limitation on the availability of the Low Income Energy 
Credit.  Since October 31, 2017, the Low Income Energy Credit has been available during all 
12 months of the year, rendering the footnote included on Tariff Sheet No. 17.1 unnecessary.  
The company is proposing to remove the footnote to avoid any potential confusion going 
forward. 

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and requests regarding this filing be 
addressed to: 

By e-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com  

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon, 97232 
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Informal questions can be directed to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
Sincerely, 
 
            /s/             . 
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation 
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5701 
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures 
 
Attachment A – List of Tariff Sheets 
Attachment B – Proposed Tariff Sheet No. 17.1 


